
Five OCAG Professionals Achieve CISA Certification through the EU-Funded 
Project “Support the Implementation of the PFM Reform Strategic Plan in 
Bangladesh” 

We are proud to announce that following five outstanding professionals from the Office of the 
Comptroller and Auditor General (OCAG) have successfully achieved the globally recognized 
Certified Information Systems Auditor (CISA) certification! 

 Mr. Md. Mamun-Ul-Mannan, BCS (Audit and Accounts), 24th Batch 
 Mr. Bulbul Singha, BCS (Audit and Accounts), 27th Batch 
 Mr. Zahirul Islam, BCS (Audit and Accounts), 30th Batch 
 Mr. Bijoy Majumder, BCS (Audit and Accounts), 38th Batch 
 Mr. S. M. Nazmus Salehin, Programmer, OCAG 

This remarkable achievement reflects their dedication, perseverance, and commitment to 
strengthening governance, transparency, and IT auditing in the public sector. The EU 
Technical Assistance Project has played a crucial role in supporting this capacity-building 
initiative, enabling professionals to acquire globally recognized certifications that enhance audit 
excellence and public financial management. 

OCAG extends its heartfelt congratulations to these professionals for reaching this significant 
milestone. Their expertise will undoubtedly contribute to reinforcing audit standards and 
advancing IT auditing practices in Bangladesh. 

We sincerely appreciate the EU Technical Assistance Project for its continued support in building 
a skilled and future-ready audit workforce. 

Congratulations once again! 

 


